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Bealings School                                                                               
01473 622376
Dear Parents,

Thank you so much for getting back to us so quickly and being so brilliant about only taking days that you need - this means that we are able to offer places to all that have applied!

Please take this as confirmation of a place at Bealings for the days that you have requested.

Those of you who have been at Gorseland and Kyson will already be familiar with what schools are expecting at this time, however I will list for everyone some details of what to expect next week:

· The school day will be as normal: 9 - 3.15pm.
· Please park at the village hall but note that the back gate will be locked. For social distancing purposes, please avoid using the church path to access the school, and instead enter along Sandy Lane and through the front gate. 
· The front gate will be held open during drop off and collection times to avoid you having to touch the metal.
· On arrival you will notice markings on the playground. Please stand with your child/ren on one of these markers. At 9am a member of staff will take your child's temperature and ask you to verbally confirm that everyone within your household is feeling well. We ask you to remain with your child until their temperature has been taken, as if this reads at 37.8° or greater, you will be asked to take your child home and keep them away from school for 14 days.
· Once checks have been carried out on the playground, the children will be invited into the school. All children will be spaced at individual tables within the hall and KS1 classroom. The KS2 area will be used for any pupil or member of staff who becomes unwell during the day, in order to keep them isolated.
· If any child is tested positive for the virus, the school will close for deep cleaning and will remain closed for 72 hours.
· Your child will be given their own box of resources to use. This will remain with them and not be used by anyone else. 
· Please provide your child with a packed lunch, snacks and drink (they will be able to use a tap to refill their bottles during the day). 
· They may bring coats, hats and suncream, however please do not allow them to bring in anything else from home.
· We ask that they wear different clothes each day and rotate sun-hats/coats if possible.
· Everyone will be asked to washed their hands on entry and exit to the school building, as well as regularly throughout the day.
· When inside the school building they will be asked to sit at their desks unless they need to access the toilet (when they will be accompanied by a member of staff to ensure of hand washing and for cleaning down afterwards). Each day the children will be supported to access the Seesaw activities set by their teachers. They will also spend some of the day outside on the field where engaging activities have been planned for them. We hope to make the day as pleasurable for the children as possible. 

· Sections of the day will be given to independent reading, but we ask that books are not brought into school from home. Instead, they will choose a book from the school library and keep that book in their box of resources. They will not be allowed to bring that book home with them.

· At 3.15pm, please adhere to social distancing on the playground. We ask, where possible, that only one family member drops off and collects. Staff members will be free to discuss your child's day and help with any issues at this time.

In terms of staffing, our teachers who are able to return to work will do so on a rota. Each week will be run by a lead teacher (Claire, Becky or Trish) and supported by two teaching assistants (Alice, Gaynor or Wendy). Kelly or Joy will be onsite throughout the week in order to fulfil their duties as the Designated Safeguarding Leads, but will be monitoring the Seesaw activities of their classes most days unless a lead teacher is unable to attend.

Duncan continues to recover at home from a long illness thought to be Coronavirus.

A secretary will be onsite everyday to help with any queries, however we remind you that you will not be able to enter the school building. Please phone or email if you wish to speak to the office staff.

Finally, for now we will assume that the days that you have given us will remain the same each week. However, if changing shifts mean that you need to change days for the following week, please do let us know by Wednesday. We are currently have one or two spaces each day to allow for some movement, however this may change if other families require support.

We are reviewing the possibility of wider opening for Year 6 on a weekly basis, following Union, BMA, and Independent SAGE advice. If this happens and changes are made to your child's care, we will of course let you know.

Just a reminder that Monday is being used for staff training and the full preparation of the site and so therefore will not be open to children until Tuesday. We thank you for accommodating this.
Thank you so much for all your support at this difficult time.

We look forward to welcoming you all home next week!

Kind regards,

The Bealings Team
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